Halifax and Huddersfield IVC

Minutes of Annual General Meeting

held on Friday22 October 2021 at 8:30 pm

at Outlane Golf Club

Present:


Phil Daniel, Chair





Sylvia Arnold, Secretary



Joan Parkinson, Treasurer





Pauline Bright, Lisa Brook, Margaret Chapman, Dave Coventon, Sue Crowther, Kenneth 
Fairbank, Nigel Fairbank, Liz Farnell, Anthony Fones, Terry Gray, Ginny Grealy, David 
Iredale, Elizabeth Jagger, Lizzie Lowe, Jennie Marshall, Ruth Mathison, Deborah O'Neill, 
Ann Phillips, Sharon Priest, Maureen Pugh, Pam Shaw, David Smith, Nicola Smith, Chris 
Tate, Linda Taylor, Fraser Thomson, Jean Wade, Sarah Walker, Stever Walker, Nicola 
Widdicombe, Janet Winn, Barrie Yates


Total present: 35 full or introductory members
1. Apologies for Absence
 Apologies for absence were received from Ranjit Arora, Ruth Milner, Jane Brown, David Bolton, Tony Gill, Jean Gray.

2. Minutes of previous AGM held on 16 October 2020
The minutes were approved unanimously as a correct record of proceedings.

3. Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.

4. Chair's Report
Phil Daniel reported that the club currently had 77 full members and 9 introductory members.  This was down on last year's figure of 101 full members, largely due to the effects of the Coronavirus pandemic, as well as health issues and relocation.  He thanked current members for supporting the club during difficult times.


Looking back, he recalled that the AGM had been held last year by Zoom due to Covid restrictions in force.  He traced the various stages of the pandemic restrictions and how they had impacted on the club's activities, with outdoor events twice enjoying a temporary reprieve between lockdowns, albeit with limited numbers.  Scope for activities was increasing, with most activities now feasible.

Phil reported that the Briar Court Hotel had been used for Wednesday night get-togethers following the closure of the previous venue.  When not in person, the Wednesday night gathering was being held on Zoom, alternating between quiz and chat nights.  He said members had been very inventive with their use of Zoom for other events, and listed a number of on-line events held, which had been well attended.  He suggested some of these could continue through the winter evenings.  Phil said he was proud of the way the club had kept going in spite of the restrictions imposed.  

Phil noted that the majority of events were held in Huddersfield and said he would like to see more events organised by members in the Halifax area.  Recent publicity had generated a number of enquiries using the Nextdoor app, '50 Plus' magazine, and several free advertising magazines such as 'HD Connect' and 'Go Local'.  It was important that we could follow up by offering a range of activities on the programme sent to new members.  Phil stressed that IVC events are organised by its members, not by the committee, and suggested that all members should consider submitting an event rather than relying on the same members each month. 

Phil wished to thank:

· all who had organised an event during the year, especially walks or Zoom events

· the committee, who had worked well together this year

· Joan Parkinson, who had delivered labelled envelopes to Phil, and Chris Tate, who 

had printed newsletters at home and delivered to Phil.  Their actions had ensured that 

the printed copies of the newsletter went out each month even during lockdowns.

Phil concluded by thanking all members for showing faith in Halifax & Huddersfield IVC.

5. Treasurer's Report

(a)  Accounts 2020-21

Joan presented the Receipts and Payments account for the year 2020-21.


Income items included subscription receipts of £780 covering 78 members, and £272 from 
17 members who chose to receive printed newsletters, etc, instead of email copies.  
Miscellaneous receipts (£233) included a £154 conference delegate fee refunded in October 
by aIVC (other refunds fell within the previous financial year), also £55 residual monies 
from the former Halifax Nexus group.


Under Expenditure, there had been no aIVC conference costs within the last year, and the 
aIVC levy had been fully rebated to all clubs.  Our own club's AGM had been held by 
Zoom, with no direct costs attached.  A 'newsletter rebate' of £4 had been issued on renewal 
to members who had not been sent printed newsletters during 3 months when the print shop 
was closed; this item totalled £88.  Under Publicity, £118.80 had been paid for advertising in 
the '50 Plus' magazine.  Agoria website expenses amounted to £189.60, with £1 per member 
(including introductory members) paid twice-yearly.  Joan explained that the Agoria system 
made the job of producing the newsletter much easier, and also included 'back office' 
functions such as membership administration.  A Zoom subscription costing £172.68 had 
been taken out to avoid any restrictions in organising committee meetings and other events


Receipts of £1529.24 over payments of £1044.12 had resulted in a profit of £485.12. Joan 
said the profit could be attributed to having no expenses to pay for the aIVC conference, 
aIVC levy, and our own club's AGM.  In order to offset this profit the committee had 
decided to increase the subsidy on the AGM buffet this year from the usual £5 to £8.


Current balances amounted to £2904.35.


Adoption of the accounts as presented was proposed by Chris Tate, seconded by Barrie 
Yates, and agreed unanimously.


(b)  Appointment of Examiner

Phil said Keith Mellor had once again agreed to act as Examiner in inspecting the accounts, 
if appointed.  There were no objections to Keith's appointment.

.


(c) Forecast 2021-22

Joan presented the proposed budget for 2021 to 2022, showing a total income of £1525.24 
and expenditure of £2349.00.  


Receipts assumed 85 members at a subscription rate of £10, with 20 members in receipt of 
printed newsletters at an additional cost of £16, reflecting current rates.


The cost of printing newsletters for 20 members was forecast at £12 per month (£144 pa).  
£400 was allocated for the aIVC conference, assuming an in-person conference was to be 
held next year with two delegates attending. The budget assumed an aIVC levy of £3 per 
member for 85 members.  Joan explained the 'Rebate' item: this had been put forward by the 
committee, who recommended that a rebate of £3 should be paid out of surplus funds to 
each full member renewing their membership this year, in recognition of the fact that the 
club's activities had been limited over the past year.

The budget as presented would produce a loss of £823.76 by the year end, which Joan felt to 
be acceptable given the club's healthy bank balance.

The budget was approved unanimously.
6. Subscription Rates 2021-22 

 In accordance with the figures presented in the budget, Phil said the committee were 
proposing the following rates for the coming year:



Annual membership






£10


Rebate to full members on renewal




£  3


Additional charge for printed newsletters/other communications
£16


The proposal was made by Sarah Walker, seconded by Janet Winn, and carried unanimously.

7. Election of Committee 2021-22

Sylvia explained that the following committee members would be standing down from 
their current roles:  Sylvia Arnold (Secretary), Liz Farnell (Association Liaison Officer), 
Patricia Fuller (Member without Portfolio).

Signed nomination forms had been received for the 2021-22 committee as follows:

Chair



Phil Daniel  (fourth term - no other nominations received)


Secretary


Jane Brown  (new nomination)


Treasurer


Joan Parkinson


Association Liaison Officer
Ruth Mathison  (new nomination)


Membership Secretary
Ann Phillips  (sixth term – no other nominations received)


IT Officer


Sarah Walker


Publicity Officer

Sylvia Arnold


Newsletter Editor

Chris Tate 


Member without Portfolio
Liz Farnell  (new nomination)


Member without Portfolio
Dave Coventon 


A proposal to accept these nominations was made by Pauline Bright and seconded by Lizzie 
Lowe.  The proposal was accepted unanimously.

8. Forthcoming Events
Barrie Yates said he would organise another Poetry Evening, either in-person or via Zoom.


Lizzie Lowe drew attention to some vacancies remaining for the 'February Festivity' planned 
for next year in Blackpool.


Deborah O'Neill had circulated details of a short break at YHA Hartington Hall in 
December, with six members booked so far, and invited others to join them.

9. Any other business

Phil announced the imminent deadline date for next month's newsletter and urged members 
to contact Sarah Walker if they needed help posting an event on the Agoria calendar.


Sylvia showed a sample poster which the committee planned to print.  She asked for offers 
from any members who could place a poster in a suitable location.


Sylvia thanked Phil for completing another year as Chair under challenging circumstances, 
and for keeping the club active at a time when other IVC clubs were struggling. 

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was closed at 9:15 pm.

